107 Brown Street
Waxeahachie, Texas
July 22, 1944

Mr. Amon:G. Carter
Fort Worth Star-Telegram

Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

I have been wondering if you have heard from your
son lately? I haven't received any mail writien latler
than April from my husband. Edward's father received a
card this week from him, but it was written April 27.

I don't believe Mrs. Beasley of BEnnis has heard
recently eitner as she called me the other day.

Of course, the country over there is so torm up
right now, it may be that the Germans are too busy to
send out any mail. The Russians look like they will
soon be as far as Oflag 64, and I don't believe the
Germans will be able to move &ll those camps anywhnere
else.

If I hear anything more recent, I will let you
know. If you have heard anything, I would appreciate
hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

Mva . Edewm, g 5 KTl



